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PPG Meeting Minutes Burnley Medical Practice- 6 December 2017

ATTENDEES:

PRACTICE: Faraz Ali- Deputy Senior Manager- FA, Nikit Malde- Practice Administrator- NM, Dr Mahyar Noursadeghi- Lead GP- MN.

Steering Group members Mr & Mrs Jacques and Elizabeth Eza, and Prunella Manuelpillai.  Apologies from Steering Group members Cllr Lesley Jones and Mr & Mrs Paul and Maria Brown.
PATIENTS:  Peter Latham (Chair of PPG) PL
50+ Patients- details held in practice.
Agenda:  

· Minutes from meeting on 20 September 2017 for approval.

· Report on Burnley Medical Practice services for patients by Deputy Senior Manager Mr Faraz Ali including news of re-location of the practice to a larger ground floor suite of rooms at Willesden Centre for Health and Care, and staff changes.  

· Report on Care Quality Commission November 2017 inspection of Burnley Medical Practice:  Peter Latham.

· Patient concerns over deterioration in practice delay before GP appointments in summer 2017.  Report on interim audit of 'Hub' referrals.  Current situation.  Report by Mr Faraz Ali.

· Practice experience with Brent Referrals Optimisation Service including return or amendment of referrals, and delays with referrals.  Report on internal audit.  Reports by Mr Faraz Ali and Doctor Mahyar Noursadeghi (Dr 'Babs').

· Proposals by Brent CCG to change the 9 'GP Access Hubs' and the Wembley 'walk-in' centre'.  Report by Peter Latham.

· Practice Website improvements.

· Proposals to develop PPG meetings:  Self-Care talks by GPs ?

· Confusing 'GP at Hand' website.
·   PPG meeting dates for 2018
·   Any other Business.
·   Date of Next meeting: Wednesday 7 March 2018 at 5.00 pm

Chaired By PL
1. PL introduced the PPG Steering Committee to everyone at the meeting and described their proposed role: approved without objection.  Patients of the practice then introduced themselves and how long they have been registered with the practice.  Peter then spoke about the purpose of the PPG which is to provide communication between the practice and the patients.

2. PL then briefly went through the minutes of the last PPG meeting minutes and then gave Faraz Ali the opportunity to speak about the new premises to be on the ground floor next to the pharmacy from April 2018 if ready in time.   Peter and Faraz then described that the new premises will include 6 clinical rooms plus a treatment room for minor surgery and also offices for admin staff and the practice manager.  

3. Within the year the practice has increased by 1,300 patients.  Changes have been made to staffing: 3 new doctors and a Physician Associate have recently joined the practice. The practice has a Practice Pharmacist- Payal Patel who does remote telephone consultations. Our nurse and healthcare assistant have also increased their sessions to three sessions per week.

4. PL mentioned that in the last meeting patients reported difficulty and delays in getting appointments with a clinician. FA then explained that this has now changed as we have extra remote telephone consultations as well as new doctors.  One of the patients in the meeting mentioned that these difficulties continued.  FA then responded by explaining that when the practice moves into the new premises there will be more access to appointments as currently there are not enough rooms to have more than 3-4 clinicians on a day.

5. Dr Noursadeghi (Dr 'Babs) mentioned that there are many ways that patients can communicate with a doctor such as E- consultations which can be done by accessing the practice website. Dr Noursadeghi explained that there is difficulty in recruiting clinician as there is a national shortage of doctors.  He highlighted that our new practice Pharmacist and Physician Associate can also deal with acute problems.

6. Nikit then presented the Burnley Practice audits for the local GP Access HUB  promised at the last PPG meeting.  He explained that since April 2017 there has been an increase of patients referred to the GP access hub and also explained that the GP access hub is there to be used when there are no appointments available to see a doctor within the surgery.  PL encouraged patients who could not obtain early GP appointments to ask the practice receptionists to offer them a GP HUB appointment.

7. Nikit then presented the audits of referrals sent to the Brent Referrals Optimisation Service (BROS) including amendment of referrals and delays with the referrals which had been promised at the last PPG meeting. Nikit explained that since April there have been an increase in the number of referrals being sent and only a few have been delayed. This has now changed.  As of Nov 2017 only one referral had been delayed in either getting sent or amended.

8. Peter then spoke about the proposal by Brent CCG to change the 9 “GP Access Hubs” and the Wembley Walk- in Centre. From 9 GP access hubs it is proposed that the number will decrease to 5 GP access hubs as most of the other GP access hubs are not being used effectively.  Burnley remains the practice most using GP access hub service with 79% appointments take-up in Willesden. PL also mentioned that the doctors who do sessions in the hub get paid by Brent CCG and not from the practice budget. Dr Noursadeghi then mentioned that the doctors who run the hub service are from different practices who are either salaried doctors or partners elsewhere.  PL informed the meeting that Brent CCG have a public consultation on these proposals with a deadline for comments in mid December 2017.

9. FA/PL then spoke about the Care Quality Commission inspection which took place on Nov 2nd 2017. FA mentioned that a draft report had been published: full report to be published by 11th Dec 2017. PL said that the practice achieved a 'Good' rating in all six categories and that the inspectors only criticism was over some laxity in security over blank prescription forms.

10.  PL described improvements made to the practice website by having more information about practice staff with their photograph and additional languages that the staff speak.  

11.  PL then mentioned that there was some confusion in regard to the 'GP at Hand' service that comes up on searching for the Burnley Medical Practice online by Google which wrongly implies that it is linked to the practice.  Dr Noursadeghi confirmed that the 'GP at Hand' service has nothing to do with the practice.

12. PL suggested one possibility to develop the PPG meetings could be by having talks by a GP or other clinician which would be beneficial to patients.  The meeting approved exploring this possibility with the practice.  Peter then gave patients an opportunity to give other suggestions to improve the PPG meetings.  One patient requested a practice newsletter to be available at reception especially for the elderly and others who do not use the internet to read the practice website.

13.  Under Any Other Business PL informed the meeting that the out-patient Brent Community Cardiology Service in the building provided by the Royal Free Hospital will be closed from 28.02.2018.

14. The next PPG meeting dates for 2018 were approved as:   

Wednesday 07.03.2018 at 5.00 pm.   SMS text messages will be sent out for the next meeting.

Wednesday 06.06.2018 at 5.00 pm

Wednesday 03.09.2018 at 5.00 pm

Wednesday 12.12.2018 at 5.00 pm

